
                                         STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE –TOWN OF SURRY 

     SELECTMEN  

       MEETING MINUTES FEBRUARY 5, 2018 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau and Bruce Smith.  Eric Eichner 

was out of town. 

Bill Jarrell dropped off a building permit application for a 10ft x 12f addition on his existing labor housing 

and would face his house.  Bruce Smith asked if it was part of his original site plan and would need to 

have a site plan review. Bill Jarrell stated he would speak to his lawyer about the site plan review. The 

selectmen will wait until next week until Eric Eichner is back to vote. Bruce Smith is unable to   vote 

because he is an abutter.  

Durwin Clark informed the selectmen he had obtained all the necessary replacement parts for the trucks 

heater and had fixed the problem. He also had obtained quotes truck quotes from Western Star, Mack 

and Peterbilt. Bruce Smith suggested he also get one for a Freightliner. Durwin Clark will contact the 

dealer about the Freightliner.  

Bruce Smith motioned to accept the minutes. Jay Croteau seconded the  motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes.  

The selectmen signed the payroll.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen signed the abatement for Weeks.  

The selectmen discussed the sources of revenue for the town clerk.  

Bruce Smith contacted the City of Keene regarding the regulations for fences and gates around a 

cemetery and was informed the fencing regulations were no longer in effect. The selectmen discussed 

the cemetery trustees report and agreed there could be additional money added to the budget for 

stones to be repaired specifically for identification.  

The Budget Hearing will be at Thursday night February 9, 2018 at 7:00 P.M at the town hall.  

The selectmen discussed the lower Pond Rd and agreed about spending money on a class VI Road but 

they could  spend the money allocated by warrant article for the engineering work. The selectmen could 

consider the road as a safety issue and will contact Josh Brooks for his input.  

The engineer for the lower Pond Road has not completed her report yet. The selectmen discussed using 

Graz Engineering to complete the work needed and paying her for the work completed.  



Bill Jarrell spoke with Jay Croteau on the phone regarding the building permit. Jay Croteau told him the 

selectmen will discuss it next week with Eric Eichner. 

The Town of Surry received an email from Margaret Burns who agreed about the road classification.  

The town clerk and the treasurer are working on the deposit system for the state portion of the vehicle 

registrations.  

Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.  

 

 


